
        Maysville, Mo. 

April 3, 2017 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

Commissioner’s Room 9:00 A.M. 

 

Present was Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner Garry McFee, West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison and those in attendance said a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for April 3, 2017 with West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion carried. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes with East District Commissioner, 

Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray discussed roads, bridges, culverts and work in progress. Bill also discussed Bowen 

and Glenwood Rds with the Commission. County Clerk, Melissa Meek thanked the crew for their help with putting up 

signs for the election and helping when needed at the Courthouse for different projects.  

 

Accounts payable and payroll was discussed and approved. 

 

The Court order deleting the previous Collector/Treasurer and adding new deputy collector/treasurer to accounts were 

reviewed and approved.  

 

Lost Creek Wind project taxes were discussed and how divided. The Commission has no authority on how that money is 

divided up between the taxing entities. It is paid on how many turbines (valuation) in each taxing entity times the entities 

tax levies.  

 

Rip Anderson of Metal Culverts discussed with the Commission any needs they might have from his company. 

Bids for pipe will be opened at the end of the month. 

 

The DeKalb Daviess Regional Jail board bill was reviewed. 

 

Dallas Township board member David Brown discussed with the Commission brush laws and roads. Presiding 

Commissioner, Harold Allison requested a road be cleaned up in Santa Rosa. David will check into it. 

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission and gave them an update on his office. He advised that Clinton County had 

sent his office a letter thanking them for helping out during the recent storms that hit their areas. He also discussed the 

security system that he was moving to different locations around the building. The Commission wants to remind 

everyone that the North and South Doors are not open to the public. Employees are allowed to use them before and after 

hours.  

 

The Liberty Tree will be planted on April 24
th

 for 4-H per Debbie Davis. The tree will be planted in Heritage Park at the 

old road and bridge building.  

 

Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee’s first official day of duty was April 4, 2017.  

  

Bill Gray, Road & Bridge Supervisor met with the Commission to discuss  Kent Road and rip rap around a bridge. Bill 

also updated the Commission on work they were doing around the County. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with West District Commissioner, Kyle White  

making the second. Motion carried. 3-0 

 

Meeting adjourned until April 10, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 


